Раздел 1 (Чтением в разделия общеобразовательная общеобразователь

задании одна поможиненияя.

A. SUCCESSPULICIAREDER

B. EDUCATION KEP

C. SPORTS NEWS

D. ORIGIN OF WORDS ".

E. IONG-AWATTED VICTORY

F. IMPROVING LANGUAGE

G. POPULAR BOOK

H. BOOK REVIEW

- 1. For the first time since 1948, the British capital will host the summer Olympic Games. It was the fourth participation of Britain in the battle to host the games after failed attempts of Birmingham for the 1992 Olympics and Manchester for 1996 and 2000. "I'm looking forward to what I'm sure will be a fantastic Olympic Games," said Prince William.
- 2. There are many factors, both social and psychological, which influence the roles of teachers and learners in the classroom. The book "Roles of Teachers and Learners" by Tony Wright helps teachers to understand these roles. And the ways in which co-operative learning may best be fostered.
- 3. It's calculated that Joanne Rowling, the author of very famous books about Harry Potter, is earning \$36,000,000 daily and her total profit is already more than \$1,000,000,000.
- 4. In 2005 "Harry Potter and the Half-Blood Prince" broke the previous record of Potter series itself as wall as all other records had ever held by freshly published books: more than 8.9 million copies had been sold within 24 hours since the moment of release.
- 5. The word "hamburger" comes from the name of the German city Hamburg and not from the word "ham", and so the word "cheeseburger", sometimes used to mean a similar kind of sandwich with cheese instead of meat, is based on a false analogy.
- 6. Reading works of literature gives students an insight into the variety of ways language has been handled over the last three centuries. It is both rewarding and motivating for learners to discover they can understand the language, and that they can even enjoy the experience of reading an English or American classic.
- 7. The world's famous cycling race comes to its exiting conclusion when the riders cap off three weeks of road racing and 21 stages with a sprint down the Champs Elysees in Paris. The Tour de France will be broadcast live daily at Sport land at 5 p.m. until the last stage on Sunday, June 24.

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 + 78. HAG 2. Прочитайте текст и выполните задания. Ответьте на вопросы заданий, выбрав один из предложенных вариантов ответов 1, 2 или 3.

There is something about the English Channel that has always fascinated the human race and it has always played a special role in British history. The sea itself has always been important to mankind but the Channel often created a barrier between Great Britain and the Continent. This barrier has existed for more than 12,000 years and the desire to break it has occupied the minds of many people for almost two hundred years.

The construction of the tunnel is perhaps the most incredible engineering project of the 20th century. In

fact its completion was called a "technical triumph".

However, the first proposal to build a Channel Tunnel appeared in 1802, when a French engineer presented his project for two tunnels to cross it. Historians say Napoleon was interested in that plan. But Napoleon was more interested in fighting the British than in linking the two countries, and shortly afterwards a new war between England and France began. There were many other plans to build a tunnel but unfortunately all of them failed. It was not until after the last war that Britain and France began seriously considering the project. On the 12th February, 1986, Mrs. Thatcher and President Mitterrand signed the Franco-British Treaty which allowed the construction and the operation of the Channel Tunnel. The tunnel was completed eight years later.

It is now very quick and easy to cross the Channel. You don't have to book a ticket. The Channel Tunnel trains operate twenty-four hours a day, every day of the year. You can now cross the Channel in thirty-five

minutes. At last the great barrier has been broken.

In 1996, the American Society of Civil Engineers, with Popular Mechanics, selected the tunnel as one of the Seven Wonders of the Modern World.

- 1. What has always been important to all people?
- a. The English Channel.
- (h) The sea.
- c. The tunnel.
- 2. What did Europeans want to do for many years?
- a. To create a barrier between Great Britain and the Continent.
- b. To sign a contract on the construction of the tunnel.
- © To connect Great Britain and the continent by train service.
- 3. When did the Channel Tunnel begin to function?
- (a) In 1994.
- b. In 1986.
- c. In 1996.
- 4. Who proposed the first plan to build a tunnel under the Channel?
- a. Napoleon
- (b) A French engineer.
- c. President Mitterrand.
- 5. When did the construction of the tunnel become possible?
- (a) After the treaty had been signed.
- b. After the engineering project had been presented.
- c. After many other plans had been discussed.
- 6. Why is it easy to cross the Channel at present?
- a. The tickets are cheap.
- b. The tickets are sold everywhere.
- ©.) The trains go day and night.

(1	7. What is the best title for the text? a. Engineering Projects. b) The Channel Tunnel. c. Seven Wonders of the World.
	1 2 3 4 5 6 7 BCABACB + 75.
	лексико-грамматический тест I. Choose either the Present Simple or Present Continuous in the following sentences.
	1. He's in the bathroom. I
	1Rome wasn't built in Q.day. a) the -a b) a-the Oa d)the 2. Every man is the architect of his own fortune. a)a b) C the d) an 3. A papel Q. day keeps the doctor away. a) the -the b) the -an c) an - the Dan - a 4. Fortune favours the brave. (a) the b) an c) d) a 5love is blind. a) the b) a c) an D
	1. This is the house that Jack built (build). 2. This is the bread that lay (lie) in the house that Jack built (build). 3. This is the rat that ate (eat) the bread that lay (lie) in house that Jack built (build). 4. This is the cat that caught (catch) the rat that ate (eat) the bread that lay (lie) in the house that Jack built (build). 5. This is the dog that bite (bite) the cat that caught (catch) the rat that the least that lay (lie) in the house that Jack built (build).
	 Tim is such a lucky boy. I think he. Wilborn with a silver spoon in his mouth. a) is b) are was This Cathedral. will bound in the 16 th century.
	a) is b) was c) were

1	3. One ton of rubbish.i.s. a) are	thrown away by the ave c) was	rage British family eve	ery year.	
1	4.Rain forests M. found a a) were 6 a	re c) 18			
	5. Money spent on the bra) were	ain of the ver spent in vair	1.		
	a) waspainted7. I'm not going to the wasn't invited	party because I MANN because I party because I MANN because I party because I party because I	en invited	1	was taken
	(a) was taken	eriously silent. Nick was b) was being to	1	uneasily where	e he. w.v.
	at were followed	footsteps behind us. We.		* 4	88.
	10. Much S. for improvi	ng relations among diffe b) is being do	rent countries every ye ne	ai.	
]	ПИСЬМО You have received a letter	from your English – spea	king pen friend David.		358. (39) 10 nucous.
	I am a very active person with movies or to concerts. I'm cra you find it interesting? What	n lots of hobbies. I like sper	nding my free time with I ften play for the school t	my friends. We s	sometimes go to the ve a hobby? Why do
	Write him a letter and answ Write 80-100 words. Reme	ver his 3 questions. Ember the rules of letter v	vriting.		
	Hello, David!	1. T 1. k. 10	a dive Tlik	le detect	live stopies I
]	Hello, David! nave or lot of hol relistening to.	objes, I line r	sic and book	help me	to relax and
Ink	are all broblems	Tlike point +	the cinema	with mx	friends. It is
fun	Ret all problems Tlike playin Aying and watch ball, Mufortuna	g computer po	mes. It is int	eresting. becially	I like to play
- pla	aying and watc	hing. Harso 111 tely have not	much free +	Lime	
toot	ball, Mnfortuna) o you have a lot favorite team Sonry, I have	of triends?	Doyou like to	gaporeis	What IS your ba
-	favorite team		Yee	enor filly	Trageniosa A. M.
	Sonry, I ha	VX TO GO.	2	and	